Valley Water District

14515 Pioneer Way East, Puyallup, WA 98372

Telephone: 253-841-9698 / Fax: 253-770-8959

Email: service@valleywaterdistrict.com

Valley Reservoir and Booster pump station construction project

The District has awarded the construction contract and given notice to proceed to T. Bailey, Inc. to begin construction of

the new Reservoir and Booster Pump Station project. T. Bailey has hired Northwest Cascade Construction as a sub to
perform much of the onsite work.

This project will replace the current undersized and failing reservoir and provide increased fire protection and service
reliability for the entire Valley System. In addition, the Highlands development will be converted from receiving water
from the City of Puyallup to receiving water directly from Valley Water District and the McAlder Well.

Construction is scheduled to begin June 15, 2020 with an estimated completion date of June 2021. Contractor approved
working hours are Monday — Friday 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

Please contact Sean Vance or Brian Thompson at 253-841-9698 if you have any questions or concerns regarding this

project. After hours calls will be answered by our answering service and forwarded to the on-call field tech for response
in the case of an emergency.
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